
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

      
    
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mt. Zion Baptist Church,  33 Oak Street,  Springfield, MA 01109  

Volume 26; Issue 4          Rev. Dr. Atu White, Pastor         September 2024 

Phone: 413-785-5664          E-mail: wearemtzion@gmail.com     Website: wearemtzion.com 

Just A Reminder… 

IN-SANCTUARY SERVICES 
 

In-Person worship services start at 10 a.m. Those who are not attending 
services in the sanctuary, can continue to worship via live-streaming. 

 (See article above.) 
 

Masks are optional.* 
 

*Wearing a mask can help lower the risk of respiratory virus transmission.  

When worn by a person with an infection, masks reduce the spread of viruses 

to others.  Masks can also protect a wearer from breathing infectious particles 

from people around them. If you choose to wear a mask, be sure it covers 

both your mouth and your nose.           Masks and Respiratory Viruses Prevention | Respiratory Illnesses | CDC 

 

 

GRANDPARENTS DAY 
 
 

National Grandparents Day is celebrated on the first Sun-

day after Labor Day. This year, Grandparents Day falls on 

September 8th. Grandparents Day is an opportunity to 

treasure the connection between grandparents and grand-

children and spend some quality family time together.  
Grandparents Day — The Full History and How You Can Celebrate (nationaltoday.com) 

 

If you are blessed to still have your grandparents with you, 

take a moment to let them know they are loved. 

Happy Grandparents Day to  
All Mt. Zion Grandparents!! 

 

NO FOOD OR DRINK  
IN THE  

SANCTUARY 

WEEKLY SERVICES FOR SEPTEMBER 
Worship Service 

Sundays at 10:00 a.m. 
In Person in the Sanctuary, 

or Livestreamed on 
Facebook.com; YouTube.com; or our website, wearemtzion.com 

 

If you desire special prayer or would like to join Mt. Zion, 
call the Church at 413-785-5664 following service until 12 noon. 

~~~~~ 

Prayer & Meditation Call 
Wednesdays from 12 noon to 12:10 p.m. 

The Dial-in Number is (470) 480-9021. 

~~~~~ 

Bible Study 
Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. 
Both In-Person & Virtual 

On Facebook.com; YouTube.com; or our website, 
wearemtzion.com 

 

mailto:wearemtzion@gmail.com
https://www.cdc.gov/respiratory-viruses/prevention/masks.html
https://nationaltoday.com/grandparents-day/


SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 
 

Sept. 1---------------Bro. Thomas Garner 

Sept. 2---------------------Sis. Kelli Powell 

Sept. 6------------------Sis. Deborah Gary 

Sept. 6--------------Bro. Camren Housey 

Sept. 9---------------Sis. Tameka Bennett 

Sept. 9------------Sis. Thomasina Jones 

Sept. 10-----------------Sis. Andrea Dixon 

Sept. 11-----------------Sis. Nicole Taylor 

Sept. 14-------------Sis. Angela Caldwell 

Sept. 14----------------Sis. Alnita Williams 

Sept. 17------------Sis. Earlean Caldwell 

Sept. 17--------------Sis. Tracy Johnson 

Sept. 18------------Bro. Samuel Thomas 

Sept. 21---------Sis. Lakisha Coppedge 

Sept. 21-------------Sis. Diane Ledbetter 

Sept. 21----------------Sis. Ebony Shippy 

Sept. 23-----------Sis. Adreana Caldwell 

Sept. 24---------------Sis. Tracy Sasnecki 

Sept. 25-----------------Sis. Suzetta Crane 

Sept. 26------Bro. Earl 'Mitch' Andrews 

Sept. 26------------------Bro. Amari Brown 

Sept. 27----------------Sis. Tashia Jordan 

Sept. 28-----Sis. Aundrea Paulk-Lopez 

Sept. 29--------------Sis. Tracye Whitfield 

 

A CHRISTIAN’S ABCS 
Author Unknown 

 

As school begins, here is a list of 

ABCs that all of us—young or 

old—should learn & practice…  
 

Attend Church faithfully. 

Be careful what you say. 

Consider carefully every          

     decision. 

Do right;  fear to do wrong. 

Endure hardships without  

     complaint. 

Forsake not your family and   

     friends. 

Go no place that would harm  

     your influence. 

Hate no one; do good to every  

     person. 

Ignore no person; practice  

     hospitality. 

Join hands with other righteous  

     people. 

Keep your mind pure. 

Lie not; always tell the truth. 

Minister to the needy. 

Never try to appear to be what  

     you are not. 

Oppose evil. 

Pay your debts promptly. 

Question not the motives of      

     others. 

Remember all of God’s gifts. 

Sacrifice money rather than  

     principle. 

Think before you speak. 

Use your time wisely. 

Value the Bible above all books. 

Watch your temper. 

X-ray your thoughts. 

Yield not to temptation. 

Zealously labor for the Lord. 
 

SEPTEMBER 2024  

MEETINGS 
 

DEACON MINISTRY MEETING 
Saturday, September 7th   

at 10:00 a.m. 
All Deacons & Deaconesses should attend. 

 

JOINT BOARD MEETING  
Monday, September 16th   

at 6:00 p.m. 
All Joint Board members should attend. 

 

MISSIONARY MINISTRY  

MEETING 
Saturday, September 21st  

 at 11:00 a.m. 
All Missionaries should attend. 

 

USHER MINISTRY MEETING 
Saturday, September 28th  

 at 11:00 a.m. 
All Ushers should attend. 

 

MAN CAVE FELLOWSHIP 

Friday, September 27th   

at 6:00 p.m.  
All Men are invited to attend. 

 

SHE SHED FELLOWSHIP 
Friday, September 27th  

at 6:00 p.m.  

The Topic: “Faith to Fulfillment” 
Scripture: Job 

All Women are invited to attend. 

 

CHOIR REHEARSALS 
CHILDREN’S CHOIR 

Sunday, September 8th   
 

MALE CHORUS  
Wednesday, September 11th  

at 6:00 p.m. 
Saturday, September 14th  

at 11:00 a.m. 
 

MASS CHOIR 
Wednesday, September 18th  

at 6:00 p.m. 
 

 



Young Adult’s  

First Thursday Event 
Written by Sis. Jolene Snowden 

 

The Young Adult Ministry is ending 

our summer recess and kicking 

back up with our First Thursday's 

event on Thursday, September 5, 

2024, at 6:00 p.m.  
 

We will be making prayer boards, 

and the event will be catered by 

Chipotle. All ages, 18 to 39, are 

welcome to come. Please sign up 

through the QR code below or by 

seeing Minister Mathew (Rivera), 

Sis. Tina (Tucker-Garner), Sis. 

Patrice (Wood), Sis. Patricia 

(Johnson) or Sis. Jolene (Snow-

den). 

 
RSVP to Prayer Board Party 
partiful.com 
 

IMPORTANT: Please plan to join 

us for October’s 1st Thursday (Oc-

tober 3rd), where we’ll be watching 

and discussing “Inside Out 2!” 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

Joining Mt. Zion last month were: 
 

BRO. WILLIAM STREET 
Date Joined:  August 4, 2024 
Method: Christian Experience 

 

BRO. MICHAEL STROMBERG 
Date Joined:  August 25, 2024 
Method: Christian Experience 

 

Welcome Bro. Street &  
Bro. Stromberg 

2 IMPORTANT DATES  
ANNOUNCED 

(1) CHURCH ANNIVERSARY 
The celebration and recognition 
of our 47th Church Anniversary 
will take place on  Sunday, Oc-
tober 20th at our 10:00 a.m. 
service. Please mark your calen-
dars, invite family and friends,  
and plan to join us on that date. 
More information to come.  
 

Our Anniversary Assessment… 

Unlike in previous years when 
the anniversary assessment was 
$200 + the number of years 
we’re celebrating, this year, the 
anniversary assessment is  $150 
per person. Place your anniver-
sary offering in our regular of-
fering envelopes, marking  the 
envelope “Church Anniversary.” 
 

(2) GRANDMA’S BIBLE 
The play, ñGrandmaôs Bibleò 
will be performed here at Mt. 
Zion on Saturday, October 
19th. Doors open at 3:00 p.m.; 
the play begins at 4:00 p.m. 
 

This play, about “faith and the 
power of prayer that comes 
from reading the Word of God,” 
is directed & will be performed 
by Mt. Zionites.  It is an event 
you don’t want to miss it!  
 
 

THANK YOU! 
Written by Sis. Anna Howell 

 

The Missionary Ministry would 

like to thank everyone for their 

generous donations of personal 

items to the Emergency Academy 

Program. Your outpouring of over 

100 donated items was a great 

success and appreciated. 
 

 May God continue to bless you 

for being such cheerful givers.  
 

Again, thank you. God Bless! 

A SOLDIER GONE HOME 
 

SIS. BAMMA L. GARVIN 
went home to be with the Lord on 

Sunday, August 11, 2024. 
 

Sis. Bamma was a faithful member 
of Mt. Zion. 

 

She will be sorely missed. 
 

 

ANOTHER TAG SALE IS COMING  
 

$ÕÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÌÁÓÔ ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ 
4ÁÇ 3ÁÌÅȟ ×ÅȭÒÅ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÉÔ ÁÇÁÉÎȢ  4ÈÉÓ 
time, there will be a tag sale held 
on Saturday, September 28, 2024, 
from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., again in the 
Union Street Parking Lot. 
 

If you or your friends, relatives, 
organizations, etc.  would like to 
sell items, tables are:            

$15 for Members 
$20 for Non-Members 

 

See Sis. Kim, or call the Church at 
(413) 785-5664, to do so. 
 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÐÌÁÎ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÔÁÂÌÅȟ 
ÂÕÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÉÔÅÍÓ ÙÏÕȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÒÉÄ 
of, donations (no clothing) can be 
made ÔÏ ÔÈÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈȭÓ ÔÁÂÌÅ.  See 
Sis. Wanda Powell to do so.  
 

[Note: Thanks to the generosity of 
members who donated items to 
our last tag sale, and others who 
bought these itemsȣTÈÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈȭÓ 
table brought in $281.00, all of 
which was put toward our debt 
reduction efforts.] 

 

MOBILE FOOD TRUCK 

The Western Mass Food Bank 

Mobile Food truck will be at The 

Dunbar Center in the Union Street 

parking lot on the 4th Friday of 

this month--Friday, September 

27th from 1:00 to 2:00 p.m. Free 

fresh produce is available to all on 

a first come, first served basis, 

regardless of income. Come out 

and bring family and friends. 



Winter Coat Drive 
Written by Sis. Anna Howell 

 

The Missionary Ministry will be 

sponsoring a coat drive for in-

fants, children, and adults. You 

may drop off coats, jackets, and 

hoodie sweatshirts at the Church, 

September 1st through October 

6th. We ask that you please donate 

NEW or gently used, professional 

Cleaned coats only.  
 

All donations are greatly appreci-

ated. May God Bless you to help 

others. If you have any questions, 
please contact Sis. Anna Howell 

@ 413 783 0454. 

 
The Mattoon Street 

Art Festival 

Written by Sis. Awilda Oxios  
 

The 51st Mattoon Street Arts Fes-

tival is the oldest arts and crafts 

show in Western Massachusetts. 

It features 100 exhibitors, food 

vendors, and strolling musicians. 

Admission is free. Great for holi-

day shopping, seeing new craft 

ideas, or just walking on a beauti-

ful Victorian street.  
 

Mattoon Street is located off 
Chestnut Street in Springfield. 
Admission and parking at the TD 
Bank lot and admission are free.  
 

Mattoon Street Arts Festival 

Saturday, September 7th  

from  10 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

Sunday, September 8th  

from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
 

Please stop by my booth to 

say “hello.” Remember to 

support the Arts.  Thank you. 

FALL IS COMING & SO IS…                   

Funfest 413  

Written by Sis. Charlette Scott 
 

As you begin to pull out the sweat-
ers, boots, fall décor, and schedule 
a date to visit your favorite apple 
orchard, we hope that you will put 
‘Volunteering for Funfest’ on your 
to-do list.   
 

Funfest 413 will be held on Thurs-
day; October 31st in the Dunbar 
Center gymnasium.  Funfest 413  is 
a community event that is a safe 
alternative to Halloween.   
 

The Funfest 413 planning commit-
tee is seeking volunteers to assist 
with volunteering for a memorable 
night of fun.   Volunteers and dona-
tions are needed in every capaci-
ty.  If you are interested in joining 
the planning committee, volunteer-
ing, or donating to this event (i.e., 
candy, healthy snacks, fruits, etc.) 

please see Sis. 
Charlette Scott, 

Sis. Kim Weir, 
or Sis. 
Gwen 

Ozenne.    
                                                                                    

 

CPR CLASS  

NEXT MONTH 
 

The Nurses’ Ministry will be of-

fering a CPR Class  here at Mt. 

Zion next month. The class will 

be held on Saturday, October 

19, 2024, from 1:00 to 3:00 

p.m. The cost for the class is 

$55.00 per person and is open 

to anyone who would like to be 

certified in CPR. Mr. Louis Gallo 

will again be the instructor. If 

interested, see Sis. Earlene Cald-

well to sign up or answer any 

questions that you might have.  

 

A COMMUNITY FORUM 

 

On Tuesday evening, August 27th, 
Mt. Zion Baptist Church/The Dunbar 
Center was the site of a community 
forum called, “Forum for the Future.” 
It was an opportunity for members of 
the community to hear from candi-
dates running for State offices. Over 
130 people were in attendance. 
 

Our Pastor, Dr. Atu White, served 
as moderator for the questions 
posed to candidates for State Sen-
ate, Mr. Malo Brown, and Sen. Adam 
Gomez.  Dena Cooper moderated 
the State Representative portion with 
only candidate Mr. Johnnie McKnight 
present. [Sen. Bud Williams was not 
absent.] Important information was 
shared! 

Springfield Residents, 
PLEASE VOTE ON TUESDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 3Rd! 

 

EDUCATION SABBATH 
Attention Springfield community! An 
important event is coming your way. 
Join us for Education Sabbath on 
Sunday, September 22nd at your 
local church. It's a day dedicated to 
our children's future. We're building 
bridges between parents and 
schools. Your voice matters in shap-
ing our education system. 
 

Also, mark your calendars for a spe-
cial Community Meet & Greet on 
Monday, September 30th at St. 
John’s Congregational Church from 
6:30 to 7:30 p.m. This is your chance 
to meet and speak directly with Su-
perintendent Dinnal about our 
schools. Learn how you can get in-
volved in improving education for all 
our children. Don't miss this oppor-
tunity to be part of positive change in 
our community's education.  



DEVOTIONAL CORNER 
 

May love and laughter light 

your days  

And warm your heart and 

home; 

May good and faithful 

friends be yours  

Wherever you may roam, 

May peace and plenty bless 

your world 

 With joy that long endures. 

May all life’s passing       

seasons bring  

The best to you and yours. 

PUZZLE PAGE 
 

ANSWERS TO LAST MONTH’S PUZZLE:  “CONNECTIONS 2” 
Submitted by Dea. Steve Powell 

Last month, we gave you 16 words and asked you to group them in sets of four (4), with each group of four having a connection—or 
something in common. The rules were: The commonality will always be more specific than just “5-letter-words, Names, or Verbs;” 
There is only one solution. [Watch out  for words that seem to belong to multiple categories!] And finally, three (3) of the groups are 
Bible-related., How did you do?  Here are the answers with the first column showing the “connection”—the thing they have in com-
mon:   
 

Colors of the 4 Horsemen RED WHITE BLACK PALE 

Animals in the Bible FISH DONKEY ASP RAM 

Metals in the Bible IRON GOLD LEAD SILVER 

Other words meaning to Lead GUIDE USHER STEER TAKE 

 

 

THIS  MONTH®S QUIZ:  ̄ BIBLE FIND-IT SEARCH° 
Submitted by Sis. Earlene Caldwell 

 

This is a word search with a twist. Instead of a list of words to find, you’re given a list of categories.  Your 

challenge is to find 3 items in each category within the box of letters.  Words can be found in a straight line 

horizontally, vertically, or diagonally. They may read either for-

ward or backward.  When you have found all the terms, the 

leftover letter will spell out an additional fact about one of the 

answers.  You need to find: 

¶ 3 Bible Women 

¶ 3 Apostles 

¶ 3 Bible Animals 

¶ 3 Prophets 

¶ 3 New Testament Books 

Good luck.  Answers will be in next month's issue. 

 

Hello and Goodbye August 
Written by Sis. Andrea Dixon 
 

The month of August was great!  What a blessing. 
 

Bro. Al & I celebrated our 50th year of marriage (I still can’t believe it!) The time went 
by very fast.  Folks say, “When you’re having fun, time flies.” LOL 
 

Now, I want to “Shout-Out” to our Pastor for his choice to lead our Bible Studies and 
the guest preacher for the month.  Min. Matthew Rivera taught such wonderful les-
sons from “Staying Focused on God” and “Moving According to God’s Word.”  This 
was after teaching “Keep in Conversation with God!” Then Dr. Almeda Wright came, 
and she told us after all we go through, “Just Keep Swimming!” Well, I don’t plan to 
drown!! I’m staying focused; I’m going to move accordingly; I’m gonna stay in con-
versation with God.  Thank you!! 
 

Then Pastor Atu came back and said it all—“Value Your Body!” How much do we 
need to hear? I held on to each and every word spoken by each one. 
 

What blessed people we are here at Mt. Zion.  We get the straight-to-your-face truth!  
Stay Blessed & Be Safe. 


